>> The Central Nebraska Public Power and Irrigation District

415 Lincoln St. ♦ P.O. Box 740 ♦ Holdrege, NE 68949 ♦ (308) 995-8601



News Release

(HOLDREGE, Neb.) -- Precipitation in recent days in Colorado's South Platte River watershed has raised flows in the South Platte River entering Nebraska. The South Platte River is expected to experience increased flows in Nebraska through next week, but is not at this time expected to cause flooding problems.

In anticipation of flows in the Platte River being above target flows set by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, The Central Nebraska Public Power and Irrigation District's board of directors met in a special board meeting on Fri., May 8 and approved (subject to legal review and approval by the other parties) agreements to divert excess river flows into the E65 Canal and Elwood Reservoir for groundwater recharge purposes and to augment instream flows.

The agreements are part of efforts by Central, Tri-Basin Natural Resources District, the Nebraska Department of Natural Resources, the Nebraska Community Foundation, and the Platte River Recovery Implementation Program to utilize excess flows for beneficial purposes.

###

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE May 8, 2015

Contact: Jeff Buettner
Public Relations Coordinator
Office: (308) 995-8601

Cell: (308) 991-3228

E-mail: jbuettner@cnppid.com